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lan Kerr-Wilson
Manager, Heritage Resource Management
City of Hamilton
71 Main Street West
Hamilton, Ontario L8P 4Y5

Dear Mr. Kerr-Wilson:

I am following up on recent discussions between Trust staff and City staff with respect to a
proposal for the Chedoke Estate, which is owned by the Ontario Heritage Trust. The Trust
has a good relationship with the City of Hamilton, built in part through the management of
numerous heritage cultural easements. We are also pleased to have a longstanding
operating agreement with the City of Hamilton for the preservation of the Chedoke Estate.
The work that the City has done to conserve the physical heritage resources of the site and
recently to introduce iow-impact uses bodes well for the long-term integrity of the property.
The presep/ation of the lands and premises including the historical, architectural and
aesthetic character of the buildings is the Trust's overall goal.

The Trust has recently been provided a copy of a proposal from the charitable organization
Cardus to the City of Hamilton for an adaptive re-use project at Chedoke Estate. It envisions
converting the building to a retreat, with an as-yet-to-be-determined combination ofshort-
term residential lodging, meeting space, office use and support facilities. The proposed term
of occupancy is through 2039. Although it is still at a conceptual stage, the proposal would
represent a milestone change in the evolution of Chedoke worthy of circumspect
consideration.

In the Trust's experience, the conversion of a residential building to public use usually
requires substantial physical interventions to meet regulatory health and safety, building
code, access and amenities required of a public building. Precise detail of program uses is
key to determining whether a proposed use is compatible or detrimental to the heritage
building being adapted. The information provided in the Cardus proposal is not sufficient for
the Trust to make this determination.

Should the City of Hamilton choose to pursue further investigation of the Cardus proposal,
the Trust would commit to provide additional review and comments as required. However,
further consideration by the Trust would require that the following conditions be met.

• The City will continue to be the Trust's operating partner and shall retain control of
the property for the duration of the agreement.

• Planning, design and construction associated with the adaptive re-use must conform
with Parks Canada's Standards and Guidelines for the Conservation of Historic
Places in Canada. The Trust has adopted these standards for all work undertaken at
Trust-owned heritage sites.
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• Pursuant to the current operating agreement between the C itario -feritage Trust and
the City of Hamilton, and by established precedent, the City nust be the Project
IVlanager for any work undertaken, working in cooperation v ith the Trust as the
approval authority.

• The prime consultant for the project must be an architect wi h demonstrated
experience in conservation work at national historic sites, rr. inaging an inter-
disciplinary team of sub-consuitants having similar experier. ,;e.

The Trust appreciates the need to develop viable new uses for Ch<: doke E:state and we look
forward to working with city staff towards that end.

Sincerely,

^
Wayne Kelly
Director, Heritage Programs and Operations
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